Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus 

Minutes of Meeting 16th September 2008

Present

Julie Smethurst; Ruth Jones; Pamela Leon; Kate Reece; Angela Argenzio; Jenny Swann; Helen Kirk; Sally Turnbull; John Spence; Richard Salt; Fraser Jarvis.

Angela was thanked for taking the minutes.

1. Apologies

Miriam Gilchrist; Sue Silcock; Sue Pennington; Hilary Bingham; Jim Monach; Janet Bower.

2. Minutes of 1st July meeting were signed.

3. Matters Arising
These will be circulated/ discussed via e-mail to maximise time available tonight on other issues.
4. Finance Officer’s report

· Pamela clarified a few points about last years accounts: 1.) We are in the black by about £500 thanks to a BBC payment that has come in early; 2) the cost of music for last year was high due to the purchase of unavailable music scores.
· Pamela also clarified a few points about the budget: 1.) Darius fees have been agreed and he seems happy about them; 2.) the cost of room hire for Saturday auditions is quite high for the coming year.
· Lively discussion about subscriptions ensued:  it was agreed that these will go up to £100 a year, but Pamela will explain to members that subs will go up every year due to rising costs of rehearsal venue, etc.
· Issue of cut in membership after the spring auditions and budgeting for the following year was mentioned as was that of members taking time out. We discussed the possibility of charging a retainer for members taking time out and also possibly re-audition them when they come back. We decided that this needs further discussion and Darius involvement.
Pamela was thanked for her work.
5. Website
· The new website is up and running. We all agreed that it is excellent and much more user friendly.

Fraser was thanked for all his hard work in producing and keeping the website up to date.

· It was agreed that filtering e-mail addresses are preferred by all. Fraser will liaise with Matthew Morgan to set these up.

· No committee members’ numbers will be on the public website except for Sally’s as she is the new and perspective members contact. Ruth, John, and Peter Clarke’s numbers will be on the members’ area only.

· Hire a part of the Chorus for weddings to be updated with photos and comments of people who have used us in the past. Ruth will contact Rachel Copley to sort this out. Also John could advertise us at wedding fairs if we want.

· Julie raised issue of out of date notices on website. Fraser will ensure that all notices will have a date so that we know when they have been posted.
6. Dates for future meetings
The following dates were agreed for the rest of the season:

Thursday 27 November 2008

Tuesday 13 January 2009

Wednesday 11 March 2009

Tuesday 28 April 2009

Tuesday 2 June 2009.
7. Any Other Business

· We are now very short of music folders for concerts. John will look into prices and will purchase plain black ones for new members. These will be sold to members and no longer given on loan.

· Helen will be looking at prices for conference bags with our logo to sell to members.

The meeting closed at 10.20 pm.
